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Hoppy has had a wonderful time in America sharing what 
God has been doing through the Xhosa Gospel Mission. We 
are so grateful that there has been such a positive response 
in the meetings that were held over the past month. God 
has opened many doors for partnerships and support for the 
Xhosa Gospel Mission. Please continue to pray for him as 
he begins to head back to South Africa on the 12 November.

OCTOBER

God’s continual provision PSALM 95 : 2-3
“Let us come before him with 

thanksgiving and extol him with 
music and song.  For the LORD 
is the great God, the great King 

above all gods.”
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EPHESIANS 3:20-21
“Now all glory to God, who is able, 
through his mighty power at work 
within us, to accomplish infinitely more 
than we might ask or think. Glory to 
him in the church and in Christ Jesus 
through all generations forever and 

ever! Amen.”

SHARE THIS NEWSLETTER
Do you know someone who might be 
interested in recieving this monthly 
newsletter? We would love for you to 

forward our news to them. 

Newly acquired land for two more 
children’s homes 

Our exciting news is that after waiting for two and a half  years 
to purchase the adjoining piece of  land next to the Scenery Park 
children’s home has now been finalised. Thank you for all your 

prayers and support that have made this possible. 
 
We are currently in the process of  preparing the land so that 
the building process can commence later this year or early next 
year. The cost of  the building of  the two new homes will be 
in the region of  $40 000 per house. There is a possibility that 
there will be teams coming each month from January to May.  
We are trusting God to provide the finances for this project as 
well as the hands to help build the homes. Please contact us if  
you would like to know more about supporting this project or 
being involved in a building team. God has been so faithful so far, 

and we give him all the glory for all that has happened! 
PRAYER REQUESTS

Pastor Philemon as he starts his 
ministry in Biko Village. Please 
continue to pray that God will bless 
us with the finances to be able to 

support him with a salary. 
Pastor Nicholas’s wife and family as 
they go through this trying time. 
Please continue to pray for healing 

over her body. 
Ndado - the newly placed nine year 

old boy in children’s home. 
The construction of  two more 
children’s homes in Scenery Park. 
Please continue to pray for God to 
bless us with the finances to cover the 
cost of  the building process, as well 
as the teams to come out and help 

construct these homes. 
Hoppy as he leaves his family for seven 
weeks to travel to the USA to share 
what God is doing through the Xhosa 
Gospel Mission. Please pray for open 
doors and hearts as he speaks to these 
churches so that we may continue the 

work here in South Africa.

CUT OUT OUR PRAYER REQUESTS AND 
PLACE IT IN YOUR BIBLE, STICK IT ON YOUR 

REFRIDGERATOR, USE IT AS A BOOKMARK 
OR PLACE IT WHERE EVER YOU WILL SEE 

IT OFTEN SO THAT WE CAN COLLECTIVELY 
CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR THE MISSION. 

                       PRAISE THE LORD FOR OUR NEWLY AQCUIRED LAND

                       
WE ARE IN THE PROCESS OF CLEARING THE SITE AND DEMOLISHING THE EXISTING SHACK

SHARE THIS NEWSLETTER
Do you know someone who might be 
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PRAYER REQUESTS
Pastor Philemon and his ministry that 
has just begun in Biko Village. Please 
continue to pray that God will bless us 
with the finances to be able to support 
him with a salary. 
The construction plans for the new 
children’s homes as they are reviewed 
by the local authorities. This process 
can take a long time so please pray that 
they will be approved quickly so that 
the construction can commence.
Please continue to pray for teams 
to come out and help construct the 
children’s homes. We give all praise 
to God for the finances that he has 
already so graciously given us. 
The application process for a Social 
Development grant for the Scenery 
Park children’s home.
Hoppy as he finishes his trip to the 
USA and begins his journey home to 
South Africa. We thank God for all 
the new partnerships that were built 
during this time and we are so grateful 
for all the support we regularly receive 
from everyone.

Update on Hoppy in America

Praise the Lord that the total construction costs of  the two 
new children’s homes and the operating costs of  the homes 
for one year will be sponsored. We are so grateful for the 
Lord’s provision in this area.

The first church service at Biko Village
Praise the Lord that the first church service was held in 
Biko Village on Sunday 26 October. Seven adults and twelve 
children attended this first service in the area.  Please 
continue to pray for Pastor Philemon as he works within this 
community. This area has had no Evangelical intervention 
previously, so we are so fortunate to eventually be able to 
start a work within the community.

Construction at Khayalitscha Church 
Khayalitscha Church has begun the construction of  
temporary toilets on site. These toilets will serve the church 
and Sunday school.


